
HOUSE OF DELEGATES MEETING
UNIVERSITY INN

MOSCOW, IDAHO
APRIL 25, 2010

MINUTES

The meeting was called to order at 10:06 AM

1. Welcome and Roll Call
IES Board of Directors in attendance: Robert Broyles-General Chair, Todd Marsh-
Administrative Vice-Chair, Todd Stafek-Senior Vice Chair/Records, Mickie Beck-
Treasurer, Cindy Merrick-Secretary, Vicki Marsh-Age Group Vice-Chair, Kyle Marsh-
Sr. Athlete Representative, Kevin Wang-Coaches Representative, Jack Beck-Co-Officials
Coordinator, Don Hougardy-Co-Officials Coordinator/Safety Coordinator, Dave Drown-
Equipment Coordinator, Loren Eddy-Delegate at Large, Doug Wertz-Immediate Past
General Chairman

Voting club members in attendance: David Dolphay CAST, Bob Hill CUDA Candy
Eslinger EAST, Dan Lawson GMSC, Chris Engledow LCN, David Felley LGSC, Steve
Witcher MLMR, Susie Evans PSA, Ken Schuh SWAT, Jerry Giedeman WALL, Tracy
Wright YAC

Non-Voting Attendees: Karen Eddy TCCC, Mitch Anderson GMSC, Joe Andrews-
LGSC

2. Approval of Fall 2009 HOD Minutes
The minutes from the October 3, 2009 House of Delegates meeting held at the Kroc
Center in Coeur D’Alene, ID had been available for review on the IES website. Copies
were made available at the meeting if there were any questions. There were no changes
or additions. A motion was made and seconded that the minutes from the Fall HOD
meeting be approved. The motion was carried.

3. Reports of Chairpersons and Officers
Reports were submitted and copies provided as part of the agenda. All reports are
attached.

Robert Broyles, General Chair – Has been elected as Western Zone National Director. If
anyone has anything that you would like to have brought up to the national board, please
let Robert know as he is now the direct pipeline for that. Every LSC in the country will
be required to participate in the LEAP program. LSC Evaluation Program that will
evaluate performance and quality that each LSC provides to not only each club, but also
the athletes, parents and volunteers. Each LSC has a deadline by when they need to
complete requirements and submit to USA Swimming. Our deadline is not until next
year sometime. It is fairly complete and detailed. Each LSC needs to get all paperwork,
procedures, rules and regulations down, getting rid of old references and bringing
everything up to date. They upcoming board will be in charge for getting this all together



and we will be asking for their help. The idea of LEAP is to improve LSCs. One of the
ideas is to do something with LSC, either shrink them down or do away with them
altogether. So, please step up and perform well make sure we keep our LSC strong and
so we can keep it here in our area. We do a great job and let’s keep it that way.

Another issue is the sexual abuse issues all over USA swimming. Spoke with coaches
yesterday and with not going into a lot of detail, if there are any issues in any of your
clubs or if anyone comes to you with allegations, please do not deal with them in your
club. Bring them to Robert and he will report them to USA Swimming and get a handle
on them. Right now there are at least 4 cases in the courts and there are more TV features
coming up along with a 20/20 episode and NY times articles. Do not set yourself up for
trouble. Do not create new policies until we are given instructions to do so. Let USA
Swimming tell us what to do regarding this issue.

Todd Marsh, Administrative Vice-Chair – Ran audit that was overdue for Inland Empire
with Todd Stafek and Mitch Anderson. There were no flaws or problems with review.
Will be submitted to USA Swimming. We have been working on rules and regulations
and disability portion will have a few additions. Inland Empire is known to be very
accommodating on allowing disability swimmers.

Todd Stafek, Senior Vice Chair/Records – Seventeen SC records were broken.
Regarding Senior Travel Fund we used 67 points and currently are at 57 points, so we are
having more athletes taking advantage of senior travel fund so each point will be worth a
little bit less than last year, so we will be keeping track of that pretty close. Quite a few
swimmers attended short course nationals and short course junior nationals. Nobody
attended NCSA junior national and one team with three swimmers went to the Austin
Grand Prix. We have summer nationals and summer junior nationals coming up.

Vicki Marsh, Age Group Vice-Chair – Working on Zones Trip for summer, had great
feedback on caps for incentive for short course champs.

Mickie Beck, Treasurer – Current budget looks on track. Senior Travel Fund has a little
over $2,000. Zones trip plane tickets have been purchased. Started a High Yield Savings
Account that has made $200. No out of the ordinary expenditures.

Kyle Marsh-Sr. Athletic Rep – Joe Loftus is now the new Junior Representative.
Thought the clinic with was great and the speech was the best ever. They are trying to
come up with some new things to do at Zones for the Spirit Award.

Kevin Wang – Coaches Representative – Going to be making a coaches clinic/think tank
in conjunction with the Fall HOD and have come up with 24 topics will pare down to 4
topics that a local coach who has expertise in that area can give a talk.

Don Hougardy – Safety Chair – No incidents to speak of, everything looks really good.

Jack Beck and Don Hougardy-Co-officials Coordinators – IES has new Team Unify
website with an official’s site. Loren Eddy is updating officials listing. Sorted by name,
by club and by certification. Started a program to put out a quarterly newsletter to
communicate with coaches, swimmers and parents to keep everyone up on current issues.



If you have articles you would like to submit, please talk to Jack or Don. Our officials
are going outside of our LSC which is great for us to come back with lots information.
Bringing evaluators in such as Dan McGowan and Gloria Schultz help to keep the quality
of our officiating up and we are proud of how IES is doing. An issue is getting new
officials and keeping officials. We are working on a program to reward teams that go out
and help with other meets and encourage teams to acquire more officials on their teams.
Don Hougardy has been chosen to replace Robert Broyles as Western Zones Chair!

Dave Drown – Equipment Coordinator – Well within budget. Have not spent anything
since last October. No major damages or problems with IES equipment. Upgraded to
Colorado System 6. New set of shortened instructions sheets has been written up. The
wireless stopwatches we bought last year have had some major malfunctions. Please see
report. Watches are also expensive to keep in 9V batteries. The watches are not kept in
the trailer so if you would like to use them, please request them and we will find a way to
get them to you. There have been inquiries as to buying a PA system for the trailer. The
issue becomes that the trailer is already packed full. Over the next year or two we need
to think about purchasing a larger trailer. A thought is a horse trailer that could also be
used as a results office. Todd Stafek and Dave will do some research into a larger, safer
trailer and will report back at the next HOD meeting. Other questions talked about a
second starter unit and deck computer when IES is running two meets on the same
weekend. There was also some discussion of eventually phasing out the trailer and each
club having their own systems.

Karen Byers – Registration Chair – In Orlando for National Registration Committee
Meeting. Robert indicated that registration in IE are on the way up. Congratulations to
all the teams.

Kari Weinman – See attached report

Loren Eddy-Club Development – Toyota Championship Series now changed to a full
year. USA Swimming has announced Club Excellence Awards. The program has been
ongoing for 10 years and recognizes the top 200 clubs in the United States. IES has been
represented every single year by either Spokane or Tri-Cities or both. Both SAS and
TCCC has been recognized this year and Spokane Waves is almost there. Club
Recognition Program has been progressing. The last report indicates that SAS has moved
to Level 2, as has CAST. SWAT has moved to Level 3. Encouraged other clubs to get
involved in the program.

Ken Schuh – Open Water – We have two open water swims scheduled for this year. The
Snake River Challenge offers a ¾ mile swim on July 3rd and Coeur d’Alene on August
14. Sanction should be ready soon. CDA will be offering 2.5, 5 or 10 K distances so we
need lots of officials. Ken will be going to the National Open Water Officials Clinic on
June 3-6 in Long Beach, CA in conjunction with the National 5 and 10 K championships
which is the national qualifier for US National Team as well as Canadian Team. IES
goal is to have four open water events within 3-4 year. CAST has a goal to be bidding on
national championship. USA swimming is really pushing open water events.

Vicki March and Mickie Beck – Zones Report – See attached report.



4. Announcements
a. Award Presentations

Conoco Phillips Volunteer of the Year – Doug Wertz

b. Western Zone Meet Updates – Mickie Beck and Vicki Marsh
See attached report

c. Western Zone Senior Meet
Meet information is out. It will be in Clovis, CA on August 6-8.
Should be good attendance. Not an LSC meet. It is a club meet,
coaches recommended to go down with athletes.

5. Old Business/Proposals
a. 2010 Meet Cancellations

 May Croc Meet has been cancelled
 December Jingle Bell Splash will not be in Moscow for the

foreseeable future because of college football game schedule
conflicts

b. Meet Entry Priority Report
Have made some accommodations for some clubs such as Apple
Capital and Summer Solstice that will allow them to change their meet
entry system and dates to allow early entry into those meets. For
example Apple Capital had 550 entries in 3 hours. They were
proactive with communication to make sure we can get our LSC
entries in before they fill up. Communication is very important and
we do want to have priority for our own teams because the west side
response is very large. Loren Eddy and Kari Weinman have worked
on the meet priority issue. Ken Schuh, Loren and Kari will work on
information for the rules and regulations.

c. Officials at Meets Report
Want to reiterate the need for more parents on deck and how IES can
positively encourage that.

d. IES Rules and Regulations Housekeeping and Updates
Important to get Rules and Regulations updated. Several sections have
been completed.

 Section 5 – Time Standards – Pulled for revisions – Approved
Unanimously

 Section 7 – Records – Approved Unanimously
 Section 8 – IES Zone Team – Approved Unanimously
 Section 9 – IES Financial Assistance Program – Approved

Unanimously
 Section 10 – IES Equipment Procedures – Approved

Unanimously as is. Corrections may be made regarding open
water equipment.

Hope to have remainder of sections approved at Fall HOD Meeting.



e. Open Water Equipment Proposals – Ken Schuh/Dave Drown
See attached report. Would like to have equipment to use collectively
for open water events. The radios we have are not powerful enough to
cover the entire distance on open water events. Also to create open
water event fees in the range of $35-$45 to help pay back the total
amount into the IES Equipment Fund. Conversation centered around
the equipment belonging to IES and radios can be used for other IES
meets. After lengthy discussion the following was proposed:

Separate Surcharge Structure for Open Water Events: The IES
surcharge fees for Open Water will be the same as for all IES swim
meets. Approved Unanimously

Purchase of 12 Radios for Open Water Events instead of the 10
proposed to be used for Open Water Events, Champs meets and to
be requested for other meets. Approved Unanimously

To allow up to $10,000 for purchase (including radios) and
accommodate storage for open water equipment to be owned by
IES to be purchased ASAP. Approved unanimously

f. 2011 Meet Schedule – See report
Meet Schedule with additions and corrections – Approved
Unanimously

g. Order of Events for SC Champs/Time Standards for Relays – No
change – same as last year.

h. LC Champs – has some changes. Todd will send out approved
changes.

6. New Business

a. Rules and Regulations for sanctions for champs meets have been
changed almost every year. Proposal is to have a pre-approved
sanction for all three LSC Championship Meets. It will be provided to
the club hosting the meet. All they will have to do is fill in the blanks.
Also have a template for the Meet Director to follow and then report
back to HOD meeting before the meet. Loren Eddy will send to
Executive Board prior to fall meeting.

b. Open Water Meets – Ken Schuh will be working with Loren for
additions to the Rules and Regulations regarding Open Water meets.

c. Consolation Finals for 15 & Over at Championship Meets – Kevin
Wang will work on this.



7. Elections

a. General Chair – Nomination: Jack Beck – Approved Unanimously

b. Administrative Vice Chair – Todd Marsh to be approved in the
position through 8/31/2011. – Approved Unanimously

c. Senior Chairman Todd Stafek to be approved in the position through
8/31/2011. – Approved Unanimously

d. Coaches Representative - Kevin Wang to be approved in the position
through 8/31/2011. – Approved Unanimously

e. Secretary – Nomination: Cindy Merrick – Approved Unanimously

A heartfelt thanks went out to Robert Broyles for his time as General Chair.

A motioned and second was made to adjourn the Spring HOD Meeting at 12:29 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,
Cindy Merrick
IES



PLEASE SEE ATTACHED REPORTS:

Financial Report
Sanctions Report

Dolphin Wireless Stop Watch Report
Open Water Equipment Proposal

2010-2011 Meet Schedule



















January

Weekend of 1 -2

Weekend of 7-9 January Storm - WALL

Weekend of 14-16 Polar Bear Plunge (YYST/WRAC)

Weekend of 21-23 GMSC - Winter Wheat

Weekend of 28-30 Winter Invitational (TCCC)

February

Weekend of 4-6

Weekend of 11-13 IES-14/Under Junior Champs - (LCN)

Weekend of 18-20

Weekend of 25-27 IES - Short Course Champs (CAST)

March

Weekend of 4-6 Go for the Gold stingray Invite last Chance (EAST)

Weekend of 11-13 Shamrock Shake-Up (SWAT)

Weekend of 18-20

Weekend of 25-27

April

Weekend of 1-3

Weekend of 8-10

Weekend of 15-17

Triple Pentathlon (SWAT)

YAC Pentathlon (16th and 17th)

Weekend of 22-24

Weekend of 29-1

May

Weekend of 6-8

Weekend of 13-15 Fazzari's Neptune Invitational (Long Course) (LCN)

Weekend of 20-22

Weekend of 27-29

June

Weekend of 3-5

Apple Capital (CUDA)

Tri-Cities Invitiational (TCCC)

Weekend of 10-12

Weekend of 17-19

Summer Solstice (SAS) (priority for equipment)

Wine Country Invite (YAC)

Weekend of 24-26 Kiwanis Invitational (YYST)

July

Weekend of 1-3 Snake River Open Water (LCN) Saturday the 2nd

Weekend of 8-10

Starlight Challenge (CUDA)

Pentleton Invitational (PSA)

2010 - 2011 Meet Schedule



Weekend of 15-17 Sizzlin' Summer (MLMR)

Weekend of 22-24

Weekend of 29-31 IES LC Champs (TCCC)

August

Weekend of 5-7

Weekend of 12-14 Baker Barracuda's Dive & Dash

Weekend of 19-21 CAST Open Water Swim (20th)

Weekend of 26-28

September

October

Weekend of 1-2

Weekend of 7-9

Weekend of 14-16 Octoberfest Invitational (EAST) (Sat/Sun)

Weekend of 21-23 LaGrande Invitational (SC)

Weekend of 28-30 Trick or Treat Invitational (GMSC)

November

Weekend of 4-6 Harvest Invitational (YYST)

Weekend of 11-13

Weekend of 18-20 Turkey Trot (SAS)

Weekend of 25-27

December

Weekend of 2-4 Christmas Invitational (CUDA)

Weekend of 9-11 Jingle Bell Splash (CAST)

Weekend of 16-18

Weekend of 23-25

Weekend of 30-1


